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           JANUARY,2007 
GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Tuesday, 16 January,2007 
Cost of Dinner $20 (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change.
                                           RETURN TO ZONTA 
Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday 15 January, 2007
In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

                                         MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members,
Welcome to 2007 and I hope you all had a restful and pleasant Christmas. We had a drama with Ian’s non-smoking, non-drinking, lean 67 year old sister having a bleed on the brain whilst here. We received excellent and quick treatment at Beaudesert Hospital and then smooth, fast transfer in the ambulance to Greenslopes Private where her blood pressure was further stabilized. She is now home in Buderim Sadly with problems with the processing of sight, is not allowed to drive till that comes good, but with plenty of speech and occupational therapy we are hopeful of a full recovery. 

I have had one grateful telephone call and one nice thank you card from our drought ladies – I do hope they have had some of the rain which was around over the New Year.
Today my eldest son is due to touch down in Sydney on his way home to Adelaide from his three months in the Middle East. We are so grateful for his safe return – that worry has gone from the back of my mind. Also the bore drillers have sunk another hole to 100 feet at the farm – dry again. I was hoping this would be third time lucky. They will drill again tomorrow. I live in hope and hope the cheque book doesn’t run dry before we find reliable water.

You will read in the Beaudesert Times that Brekky in the Park is not on this year. I feel it is a pity the people responsible for the press release advising the public of the cancellation didn’t thank the various service clubs who have worked over the past years for their involvement. Rotary hadn’t been notified even as late as their last meeting and had gone ahead and ordered foodstuffs. No doubt an oversight. The Council is sponsoring a Food Expo at the end of May which we may like to be involved with at the Showgrounds.

Later this year we will re-commence the Cookery Classes. Ellen has been working on an updated flyer. I will take the minutes on Tuesday as she will be at the beach with her family. The Trivia Night sub-committee have had a meeting and we will fine tune further next week. 10th March is not far wawy. Judy Somes and Joan Gray are the question queens – if you have any good trivia detail – please pass onto them.

I look forward to a happy and productive year. We need to maximize the strong foundations which have been laid down over the past years and to continue to service our community and prosper and extend our own lives.

Kind regards,

Alice Warby.

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

16 January 2007

20 February 2007

20 March 2007

17 April  as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES
11 January,2007  Amelia Earhart Day
8 March 2007  Zonta Rose Day and International Women’s Day

9 March 2007 Beaudesert Zonta Club’s celebration of Zonta Rose Day and International Women’s Day at the Beaudesert RSL with guest speaker Professor Ian Frazer

10 March 2007 Trivia Night fundraiser.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS
JANUARY
Special birthday greetings to Judy Somes who celebrated her birthday on January, 5th
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES WILL RESUME LATER THIS YEAR.
THE CONVENTION REVISTED.

The following 2006-2008 International Service Program Projects were adopted at the Melbourne International Convention . 
New Projects.

(1) CARE International:

Education and Leadership for Girls and Young Women in Bolivia.

(2) United Nations Industrial Development Organization (UNIDO)

Support for Revival of Rural Community-based Self-Help Initiatives in Sri Lanka.

Continuing Projects.
(3) CARE International 

Mata Masu Dubara “Women on the Move” Phase 11

(4)Afghan Institute of Learning (AIL)

Developing Community-based Efforts to Educate Afghan Women and Girls
The focus for this month is an extract from the Zonta International Service Projects Pre Convention Publication.
(4) AFGHAN INSTITUTE OF LEARNING (AIL):

Developing Community-based Efforts to Educate Afghan Women and Girls.

Project Focus:

Women’s Education and Health

2006-2008 Funding

US$100,000
After decades with no opportunities to learn, rural and poor urban Afghan females have begun learning literacy and income generated skills at AIL’s  Women’s Learning Centres (WLCs). Having observed the success of AIL’s WLCs, communities have begun developing their own educational Community Based Organisations (CBOs) for women and girls. In this project, AIL will support educational classes through WLCs and CBOs for approximately 650 girls each year in poor urban and rural settings in Kabul and Heart provinces. At least two CBOs will receive training and small amounts of financial support from AIL to develop their programs, improve their program quality, and sustain their grassroots efforts. AIL will provide training to at least 100 women each year and health education to 24,000 women and children each year through its clinics.

AIL is an organization run by Afghan women that plays a part in reconstructing education and health systems capable of reaching the women and children of Afghanistan – whether in refugee camps or in their homes in Afghanistan
.A SPECIAL REQUEST FROM THE TRIVIA COMMITTEE.
The Committee is looking for offers from members to bake slices or savoury muffins for the Trivia Night, Saturday 10th March. Also would members like to donate a bottle of wine or something else for prizes on the night.
FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen attended, Telecross,

collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded.   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
.  
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